


February 28, 2006

Mr. Larry Myers, Executive Secretary
Native American Heritage Commission
915 Capitol Mall, Room 364
Sacramento, California 95814

Subject: Request for Sacred Lands File Search
Riverway Substation Project, Visalia area, Tulare County, California

Dear Mr. Myers:

Southern California Edison is proposing to construct a new electrical substation within
the city limits of Visalia, Tulare County, California.  The purpose for constructing the
new substation is to accommodate local electrical load growth.  Enclosed is a copy of a
portion of a Thomas Brothers road map showing the location of the alternative substation
sites.  We are requesting a search of the Native American Heritage Commission Sacred
Lands file for the area encircled on the map.  All of these locations are currently
cultivated for agriculture, and there are no known cultural resources present.

Please transmit your response to the undersigned at:

Southern California Edison Company
Environment, Health & Safety Division
PO Box 800, Quad 3A, GO-1
Rosemead, CA  91770

or via FAX at (626) 302-9730.

I can be reached by voice at (626) 302-9540 or email at thomas.t.taylor@sce.com if you
have any questions.  Thank you in advance.

Sincerely,

Thomas T. Taylor, Manager
Natural and Cultural Resources

Enclosure








